
 
Continuation of Summary Explanation and Background 
 
 
 
On March 20, 2018, the School Board of Broward County, Florida (SBBC) approved Board 
Agenda Item No. L-5 which authorized staff to conduct a spot survey to amend the Educational 
Plant Five Year Survey Report, Broward County School District 2015-2020 (Plant Survey) to 
indicate that Modular Classroom Building No. 20 (Modular Building) is no longer needed as an 
educational facility to support the School District’s educational needs; and therefore, should be 
disposed of.  Thereafter, staff submitted the spot survey to the Florida Department of Education 
(FDOE) for review and validation.  FDOE validated (approved) the Plant Survey at the end of 
March 2018.  Thus, based on this validation, the Modular Building can be declared as surplus 
and disposed of.       
 
Therefore, it is recommended that SBBC should declare the Modular Building as surplus, 
which would enable its disposition.   


